



NCC Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Meeting Date: 10-03-2022

Meeting Location: Northampton Bicycle

Meeting Called to Order Time: 6:45 PM

Members Present: Leila Everett (President), Roger Stawasz (Treasurer), Jonathan Brody (President), Michael Bello (Clerk), Al Donahue, Juan Hernandez, Mark Rioux, Justin Ganesin, Justine McCarthy, Doug Breismeister, Tara Dumont, Donna Wilson, Jessica Engebretson,

Members Absent: Jon Parrott, Jeremy Powers, Andy Towlen

Guest: Ben Jankowski, Sam Veggeberg, Gunther Breismeister

Old Business (Brief Updates)

- Approved [September](#) Minutes
- Membership Update (NMC)/ Website Update - Michael
 - 313 (+10) memberships and 570 (+23) members
 - Highest member/membership count ever. Surpassed 2022 goal.
 - 7 new memberships / 23 new members since July 28th
 - Review canceled memberships and new memberships
- JAM Fund Merger Report
 - Waiting for NCC lawyer on paperwork
- Greylock Report
 - Donna reported on the event
 - Around 130 registrations
 - Medals showed up late, but not an issue, mailed out
 - Remains popular hill climb event
 - Around 10 NCC members participated
 - Net income, about \$726 dollars (final numbers to be determined)
 - Food was a lot more expensive than in the past
 - Tim Mahoney and Donna Wilson to co-direct the event next year, Charlie will support them next year
- Ghost CX
 - 320 riders, a lot of NCC riders

- Financials being calculated, approximately \$1,500 profit
- River Valley CX jerseys presented
 - Categories not consistent across the entire River Valley CX, which created odd point items
- Tom Hoogendyk had junior and kids races
- Majority of racers in the lower fields
- Desire for more food trucks next year
- Youth categories were a nice addition since racing on the big course
- Jonathan Parrot mentioned a few meetings ago that he would rewrite the youth grants criteria
- Questions about girl/boy breakdown for youth events at Ghost CX and the River Valley Series.
- Brody mentioned Worcester Women's Cycling group that wants to set up a girls on the run type of cycling event
- End of Year Ride Dinner Report
 - Well attended by riders and families, positive event
- Red Cross Training (Andy) - tabled until Andy is back next month
- BOD Terms Expiring (Andy, Doug, Jeremy, Justine, Jon)
 - Need to hear from the expiring members by email to presidents
- TOTH - Support/Volunteerism
 - Does the board want to support TOTHs?
 - Ben suggested alternative to in Leverett/Shutesbury
 - Brody suggested sub-committee (Brody, Jeremy, and Al). He plans to meet with Tim and Chris
- Leila brought up more support for cyclocross riders
- Leila to order two tents
 - Motion to approve cost up to \$5,000 approved
- Calendar
 - Next meeting look at the 2023 calendar
- Sponsorship/Clothing
 - Opening the store with current kit this month
 - For next year, do we want generic jersey, no logos
 - Three main sponsors for jerseys

- Kids sizes
- Need to focus on 3 to 5 sponsors by December 1st
- Doug and Zinj to design two different jerseys
- October/ Cyclocross Tent, Food Fundraiser, Party
 - Kids to staff food tent
 - Cowbells wanted
- Youth Grant Status
 - Tara to assist Jonathan
- Next Meeting - 11/7/22
- Shout Outs to Donna and Mark

Meeting adjourned time: 7:54 PM

Minutes submitted by: Michael T. Bello